
  

 

Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   
21st March 2024 

Albrighton Methodist 
Church 

Maundy Thursday Service  

7pm led by Rev Derrick 
Lander. 

All welcome.  

 

Proposal for Jo Kudlacik our new Pastoral Support              

Worker to be given authorisation to preside at the                    

sacrament of Holy Communion 

 

 

 

Dawley Food Bank 

Thank you to everyone who           

continues to support the food 

banks, either here in Dawley or 

locally to you. 

I know we  have been struggling      

to keep up with demand.  Last 

Wednesday was our busiest day 

on record and in 2 hours we did               

30 food parcels! 

But without the help of the              

Circuit it isn’t sustainable.  It is               

a shared local mission that each      

of us, if we are in a position to              

do so, can give just a little too. 

But please, if you need help                  

yourself come and see us,                   

no-one needs to go hungry in           

Telford.  

With your help we can make               

sure people have food. 

Thank you for your continued             

support. 

Sharon 

 

 

At the Circuit Meeting on 13th March, a lengthy                   

discussion was had,  which resulted in the proposal that 

Jo Kudlacik, in her role as the new Pastoral Support 

Worker for Bridgnorth, Much Wenlock and Broseley be 

given the authorisation to preside at the sacrament of   

Holy Communion.  

 

To start the process the Circuit needs to complete a                

reasoned statement which will need to be approved by 

Synod and Connexion, if they feel there is a need. 

 

Concern was raised over the affect that it will have on                      

the Presbyters role and our ecumenical relationships.           

It was pointed out that none of the affected churches are 

in a LEP.  Rev. Roger Dunlop shared his view that having 

to offer Holy Communion on a monthly basis restricts             

the kind of services he can plan, and welcomes the              

support offered by lay pastors offering to serve at Holy 

Communion. 

 

This is an extension of Jo’s job description of offering             

extended communion, because of the current and future 

staffing requirements, and the related uncertainties the 

Circuit needs to mitigate. 

 

A vote was taken that the Circuit recommends to the            

District that Jo Kudlacik be allowed to preside at Holy 

Communion. 

 

Results: Yes: 17 and No: 4 so it was passed by majority 

vote. 



Circuit Prayer Space  

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?
pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Online Bible Study is on a Monday 1.30pm, Monday 7.00 pm                       
and Wednesday 8.00pm 

Enjoy a lively discussion as we explore the  work of the                                        
Holy Spirit in Acts. 

Please contact the Circuit office if you’d like to know more.                                   
If you’re not sure why not give it a go? 

 

Please continue to pray for: 

Denice Morgan has asked that we pray for her grand-daughter Azura who has                               

an operation booked for her hips on April 24th 2024. 

Doug Hughes 

Jean and Steve Thomas. 

Please continue to pray for Mark who has started his radiotherapy this week.  It’s going well.                                   

Please pray for my daughter Stacey who is 24 weeks pregnant.  I went with Stace yesterday                       

to her mid wife appointment and baby was very active indeed.  We got to hear his little heart                   

beating away on the monitor - Stace is in a lot of pain with her joints and is hardly getting any 

sleep.  Thank you.  Sharon 

 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing good and healing all, we ask                      
You to bless our friends who are sick. Give them the strength in 
body, courage in spirit, and patience in pain. Let them recover 
their health, so that, restored to the Christian community, they 
may joyfully praise Your name, for You live and reign for ever                 

and ever. Amen. 

 

God Most High, gracious                 

and glorious, blessed is the               

one who comes in your name. 

Lead us now on the road to               

the cross. May we follow             

with faithfulness and joy, 

shouting hosanna in the             

highest heaven; through                   

Jesus Christ our Saviour and 

Lord. 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=b41808d0e019dc86JmltdHM9MTcxMDk3OTIwMCZpZ3VpZD0xNTg1YzEwYy1hYTdkLTY2YzQtMDE0Yy1kMjlkYWIxZjY3NTkmaW5zaWQ9NTg2Mw&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=1585c10c-aa7d-66c4-014c-d29dab1f6759&psq=prayer+for+palm+sunday&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly9wcmF5ZXJpc3QuY
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https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=b41808d0e019dc86JmltdHM9MTcxMDk3OTIwMCZpZ3VpZD0xNTg1YzEwYy1hYTdkLTY2YzQtMDE0Yy1kMjlkYWIxZjY3NTkmaW5zaWQ9NTg2Mw&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=1585c10c-aa7d-66c4-014c-d29dab1f6759&psq=prayer+for+palm+sunday&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly9wcmF5ZXJpc3QuY
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I am holding an ‘Open Morning’  

at Seniors Hall Curriers Lane Shifnal TF11 8EQ 

Wednesday 17th April  From 10.30-12 

An opportunity for you to learn all about our services  

and the impact we make in this district. 

We can explore the ways we can work in collaboration for                                    

volunteering  opportunities, fundraising and support for the 

elderly in our community. 

I will be talking at 11am  

Drinks and cake provided. 

Please join us at our wonderful new venue. 

RSVP to Rachel  

on 07935202556 or rachel.powell@mha.org.uk 



 

Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 

On the 1st Saturday of each                  
month between 10am and                    

midday there is a Coffee Morning                  
at Cartway Methodist Church.       

There's going to be a raffle, cake                 
and biscuits too. 

All are welcome. 

 

 

Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in  the Telford Circuit  on Saturday 22nd June 2024, 
starting at 10am at  Wellington Methodist Church.  

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
12:30pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk


Calling all knitters!  

 

Sylvia Bailey from Oakengates United Church has put out a request for people who enjoy                       

knitting to knit Dementia blankets. 

The Dementia Team at The Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital NHS Trust (SaTH) is looking for               

people to knit or donate knitted blankets. The colourful blankets help patients, particularly those with 

dementia, to find their way back to bed more easily – and also see the edge of the bed more clearly when 

getting in and out  

The blankets are usually 90cm x 90cm (or 3ft by 3ft), brightly (multi) coloured crochet or knitted 

new wool blankets.  Please use double knitting wool.  

They are given to the patients when they are settled on the ward. The only thing we have to be careful of 

is that there are no knots as they love playing with the knots and undoing them. 

So far Sylvia and her team of knitters have sent 177  blankets to the Dementia Ward. 

“Due to infection control, the blankets are single-use items and they will be taken home with the patient 

when they are discharged. They must be knitted using new wool, or if anyone is planning to donate                        

blankets, they need to be brand new. The blankets should also be brightly coloured or patterned, and 3ft 

wide.”  

Dawley Christian Centre is happy to be a drop off point for the blankets and will ensure they get to Sylvia 

to pass on if it’s easier. 

And there’s always an opportunity to pray for the patient who’ll be receiving the blanket whilst you’re        

making it.. Soak the blanket in prayer… what a wonderful gift indeed. 

 

 

 

Please use this space to  

advertise what’s going on  

in your church. 
 

:)  





 

Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a regular basis: 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and T4U 10-12 ( A quiet coffee               
morning for people who want a bit of time out it's FREE!) 

  

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a long 2-3.30pm ( For anyone who likes                     
to sing 'old time' songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12. with bric-a-brac and bookstall.  

  

Tuesday eve Open Door. 7.30-9pm This evening has a variety of speakers ranging                       
from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health related talks.....£2 

 
We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet reflection when there are church                           

run events, located  in the Meeting Room. Gill is available  for anyone who wants to                                 
chat on a Thursday morning and has planned a 'Food for thought' time for a short                       

while after the cafe closes.  

 

All are welcome  

 

Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Module and Unconscious Bias Training Links  

 

To register for online learning via the Methodist Church in Britain learning page: 

Click on this link: MCBX (theologyx.com) 
Click on sign in (in the top right corner) and create an account.  You will need 
your email address and you will need to choose a password. 

Once you have signed up to the website click on Courses.  The two mandatory 
courses are: 
- Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Module 
- Unconscious Bias Training (unless you have already completed this training eg 
via a zoom training opportunity) 

Click on Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Module and then on Go to course 

https://mcb.theologyx.com/

